
I am delighted to bring you details of our forthcoming show
which will be performed at the Harriet Walter Theatre, Reddam
School in March and include all JACAD students.

We are in our 25th year of staging productions and 27th year
of JACAD running as a dance school. So what better way to
celebrate this milestone than by bringing the whole school
together for a song and dance extravaganza? 25 will be a
wonderful collection of past and present and the experience
will be invaluable for our pupils. An opportunity to connect
with others and be inspired by the standard of work on display
at all levels. The process is full of positive energy, helping
each child to grow in confidence and enthusiasm. Because we
take on such a large-scale project, we’re only able to do this
every two/three years, which makes it all the more special.
For many of you, this will be your first show with JACAD, and I
hope it will be an unforgettable experience for the pupils,
parents, and friends and family who come to watch.
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U R G E N T  C H E C K L I S T

✓  P L E A S E  C O M P L E T E  T H E

C O N S E N T  F O R M  O N  T H E  L A S T

P A G E  A S  S O O N  A S  P O S S I B L E   

✓  P L E A S E  C O M P L E T E  T H E

P A R E N T A L  H E L P  F O R M  L I N K E D

O N  P A G E S  6 - 7  

✓  P L E A S E  N O T E  D O W N  A L L

D A T E S  F O R  T H E  D I A R Y

E X C I T I N G  N E W S !



Performance dates are 29th and 30th March 2025. To stage
a show on this scale there obviously has to be a great deal
of background work and I hope to make the arrangements
run as smoothly as possible. 

In addition to the JACAD team, the pupils and I do rely
rather heavily on the input and assistance of our parental
base and this production will be no exception. Anyone who
has a flair or a desire to help are encouraged to come
forward, as without your help there is no show. 

In the first instance, we need licensed chaperones to assist
the children backstage so we need many volunteers to take
on the chaperone role and become licensed. Those who
have previously been chaperones will need to renew their
licenses. Your child must be in the care of someone who has
been checked and Local Authority trained when backstage.
However we do need to be prompt in applying for
background checks so please let me know ASAP if you are
(a) willing to renew or (b) willing to apply. There is more
info on page 7 about the process.

Opportunities also exist to help with scenery and prop
design, co-ordination and construction; sewing team; stage
hands; and dressers. We need you ALL so please complete
the parental help forms asking for volunteers on pages 6-7
of this bulletin. 

Special provision is also made for the under 5’s and
separate information for this age group appears on page 4.

Show choreography will start in the new year in most
classes except Inter Foundation, Intermediate, Advanced 1
and Advanced 2 Ballet, Advanced 1 and 2 Modern and Tap,
PBT, Conditioning and Pre-Company. All classes will be
designated with a dance name which will replace their
current class name. This dance name will need to be
carefully noted as it is the name which will be referred to
when calling for additional rehearsals. You will be notified
of this so that you will know which whole scene rehearsals
your child/ren are needed for – please note this information
will be given to you in the latter half of the Spring term, as
we will need to finalise plans before then.
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For those parents who do not
know the Reddam House

Theatre, it is a lovely venue that
has excellent facilities both in its
technical capabilities for housing

our performance requirements
and for the performers and

audience. 

It is within easy reach of our
catchment area and offers plenty

of car parking. 

The theatre is located at 
Reddam House, 
Bearwood Road, 

Wokingham, 
Berkshire,
 RG41 5BG 

 

T H E  V E N U E

R E D D A M  H O U S E



P E R F O R M A N C E  D A T E S
S A T U R D A Y  2 9 T H  M A R C H
S U N D A Y  3 0 T H  M A R C H

Every pupil plays an important part in the production, so it is essential from a choreography
perspective and in fairness to fellow classmates that good attendance is maintained. We will
dance within our classes until we need to bring the show together which won’t be until closer to
the performance time. Some classes will be combined and will at some stage be expected to stay
for the duration of the combined classes to aid choreography. Pupils should note that if they
attend more than one class in ballet, modern or tap this will not necessarily mean they will perform
more dances. ALL pupils who have recently taken exams are to remain in their original classes
until after the show, unless you've been told otherwise.

We will require every pupil to attend some Sunday rehearsals in March. This will enable us to put
together whole scenes and help our pupils understand the order of the show. They will love the
team spirit and seeing each others dances! Our Sunday rehearsals will incur a small charge to
cover costs. Please see the separate rehearsal section on page 5 and diary dates on page 9. 

There is a great deal of information contained within this bulletin, and hopefully most of your
questions will have been answered. We know that it seems an awful lot to take in and the
involvement is huge—this is not the case! The process just needs order and understanding and this
is why we lay it all out for you to see in the form of this bulletin. We can reassure any new parents
and pupils that it is without question the highlight of the year for all of us and we know you will
love it! 

Please do fill out the consent form on page 11 to confirm your child's participation in the show and
your understanding of the information in this bulletin, as soon as possible.

Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me on 01276 508789.
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It is always lovely to include our younger pupils in the show,
and our last nine productions of Alice in Wonderland, The
Wizard of Oz, The Guardian of the Treasure, Steps Over Notes,
Once Upon a Time, Into the Spotlight, A Night at the Oscars,
Dance Art and Imaginarium (over 25 years of shows!) have
proved this admirably. 

Our experience in making sure our young pupils have the best
time means that your children are in safe hands and will love
their first show at JACAD. To give you a little insight at this
stage about their participation and your involvement, we plan
to rehearse them in class time only, until we progress to whole
scenes and complete run-throughs. We do not reach this stage
until the last week or so before the actual show. 

At this time we would ask them to attend one Sunday afternoon
rehearsal, but would hope to limit their attendance to no more
than a 3/4 hour slot, then during the rehearsal at the theatre,
they would have their own allotted slot to experience the stage
and wings. It is important to us that they love the experience
and they normally do! They also love to ‘dress up’ at this age
which means wearing a costume and getting ready to go on
stage is a magical experience. They make lots of new friends
among the older children too. 

Their performance will be in the first half of the show and
Matinee performances only, so that once changed we will
advise collection times from the stage door.

For any performance that you are watching, they will be well
cared for by our chaperone team. The backstage area is great
fun, with lots of entertainment etc (games, movies) to keep
them occupied until our finale which we hope they will
participate in for each matinee performance. 

N.B Reddam House Theatre for health and safety reasons will
not allow children on laps during a performance, so if you plan
to watch, your child can be cared for by backstage chaperones.
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U N D E R  5 ' S



O U R  P L A N  I S  T O  I S S U E  A  D E T A I L E D  L I S T I N G  O F  A L L  D A T E S / S C E N E S / D A N C E S  I N  D U E
C O U R S E .  F O R  P L A N N I N G  P U R P O S E S  W E  H A V E  G I V E N  I N  A D V A N C E  T H E

R E H E A R S A L / T H E A T R E  D A T E S  T H A T  Y O U R  C H I L D  W I L L  N E E D  T O  A T T E N D  O N  P A G E  9 .
P L E A S E  L E T  M E  K N O W  I M M E D I A T E L Y  I F  Y O U  F O R E S E E  A N Y  P R O B L E M S !  

Rehearsals are necessary to produce a good show, and in fairness to fellow classmates, good
attendance needs to be maintained throughout the term. Rehearsals during the term will be mostly
during class time. For the majority of the school, it won’t be until very close to the show that
additional rehearsals will be called. 

We will need to utilise some Sundays in March for full scene run-throughs. These rehearsals really
help our pupils to understand the order of the show and what role they play. They always
thoroughly enjoy these rehearsals because it completes the production and they get to see each
other dance. The Sunday sessions will require chaperones and some patience as we work through
the order of the show. The dates that I would ask you to keep free are Sunday 1st, 9th, 16th and
23rd March, although not everyone will be required every Sunday. On Sunday 23rd March everyone
will be required for a run-through of the finale. Timings of these rehearsals will be issued in the
second half of the spring term and will be referred to by dance and scene so please familiarise
yourself with these once issued.
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R E H E A R S A L S



W E  A R E  H O P I N G  F O R  L O T S  O F  V O L U N T E E R S  T O  S I G N  U P !  
T H E  S H O W  W O N ’ T  R U N  W I T H O U T  Y O U R  H E L P !  

PARENTS - CAN YOU HELP?

We need a volunteer or volunteers to design and co-ordinate scenery/props and collect materials.
We need a scenery team to construct and paint scenery and props, and then a small team of
stagehands to assist the professional stage crew at the theatre. We will need enough people so
that they can help on a rota basis and still have the opportunity to watch the show. 

Costume design and co-ordination will be needed and we will need a team of volunteers to cut,
machine, over lock, hand-sew and name the costumes for the show. 

In the past, both these teams have also appreciated the support of parents who cannot sew or
paint etc. but still want to help in anyway they can–including regular cups of coffee and home
made cakes! 

Parents are not expected to buy the costumes that are made for their children—they will be
supplied on a HIRE basis to keep the costs down. This makes the process as affordable as
possible for everyone.
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S C E N E R Y  &  C O S T U M E S

W I L L I N G  T O  H E L P  W I T H  T H E  S H O W ?  W E  N E E D  Y O U !

P L E A S E  F I L L  O U T  T H E  H E L P  F O R M  A T  T H E  L I N K  B E L O W :

H T T P S : / / F O R M S . G L E / T J W C R P 8 K S W Q V Z 7 F X A

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfWPRvHoueAkc637S3DvaytEQQGt_dl0Sm8Ywci4dz7tYN1sw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfWPRvHoueAkc637S3DvaytEQQGt_dl0Sm8Ywci4dz7tYN1sw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://forms.gle/TJwcrP8KSwqVZ7fXA


We require chaperones to keep the children safe backstage and ensure they are legally cared for
for the duration of the shows and any rehearsals in the theatre.

The process to become a chaperone is managed by your local authority.

To obtain a chaperone licence a DBS check will need to be completed, there is a small cost for a
voluntary check). To complete the DBS check you will need to:

complete the application form for your Local Authority
provide approved documents - usually passport, driving licence & a utility bill/bank statement
within 3 months/council tax statement with the last year. Note there are other additional
documents which can be used and this list can be provided. 
Once the DBS check is paid for an identity check with approved documents will be completed
and safeguarding training will be undertaken, this is sometimes online or face to face

 
For Bracknell residents the Chaperone application can be done via 
https://www.bracknell-forest.gov.uk/children-and-family-services/chaperone-service/apply-
become-chaperone

For Hampshire residents the Chaperone application can be done via
https://www.hants.gov.uk/socialcareandhealth/childrenandfamilies/safeguardingchildren/childem
ployment#step-3

For Surrey residents contact chaperones@surreycc.gov.uk

For Wokingham residents contact childemployment@wokingham.gov.uk
 
If you any queries or problems with your application please contact Sarah Fletcher at
sfletcher242@hotmail.co.uk who will be able to assist you
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C H A P E R O N E S

W I L L I N G  T O  H E L P  W I T H  T H E  S H O W ?  W E  N E E D  Y O U !

I F  Y O U  C A N  H E L P  A S  A  C H A P E R O N E ,  O R  W I T H
S C E N E R Y / C O S T U M E S / B E H I N D  T H E  S C E N E S ,  P L E A S E  F I L L  O U T  T H E

H E L P  F O R M  A T  T H E  L I N K  B E L O W :

H T T P S : / / F O R M S . G L E / T J W C R P 8 K S W Q V Z 7 F X A

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bracknell-forest.gov.uk%2Fchildren-and-family-services%2Fchaperone-service%2Fapply-become-chaperone&data=05%7C02%7C%7C7331a70648cb46c2dcb908dd0fc18ad4%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638684046104512811%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hsGTvJk8i7M8J677qb6V60pQKPWqsKvZ9XmIy5cYd6I%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bracknell-forest.gov.uk%2Fchildren-and-family-services%2Fchaperone-service%2Fapply-become-chaperone&data=05%7C02%7C%7C7331a70648cb46c2dcb908dd0fc18ad4%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638684046104512811%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hsGTvJk8i7M8J677qb6V60pQKPWqsKvZ9XmIy5cYd6I%3D&reserved=0
mailto:sfletcher242@hotmail.co.uk
https://forms.gle/TJwcrP8KSwqVZ7fXA


Show tickets will go on sale around February Half Term (TBC) and will be available through the
dance school once tickets are on sale. There will be no limit to the ticket purchases or number of
times you watch the show, so please feel free to start asking friends and relatives if they would
like to come to the show and get your tickets booked as soon as you can!
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S H O W  T I C K E T S

A portion of the proceeds of JACAD shows
always go to support the Alexander Devine
Children's Hospice Service. 

In November 2001 Alexander Devine was
diagnosed with a brain tumour at just four years
of age. He endured four and a half years of
operations, treatments and therapy and sadly
died at the age of eight. Through his family's
experience and much research, it was clear that
Berkshire needed its own children’s hospice,
which led to the realisation of Alexander Devine
Children’s Hospice Service. JACAD is proud to
support this local charity.

T I C K E T S :  £2 0  S A T U R D A Y  2 9 T H  M A R C H
S U N D A Y  3 0 T H  M A R C H



Sunday 2nd February 2025 Make up class for 28th March  Pinewood (Times TBC)

Sunday 9th February 2025 Make up class for 29th March Pinewood (Times TBC)

  Sunday 1st March 2025 Theatre Rehearsals Theatre (Times TBC)

Sunday 9th March 2025 Rehearsals – Act 1 Pinewood Hall 10-3

Sunday 16th March 2025 Rehearsals – Act 2 Pinewood Hall 10-3

Sunday 23rd March 2025 Rehearsals – Full Show / Finale Pinewood Hall 10-5

Friday 28th March Rehearsals 
Pinewood Hall 4:30-9

Under 7s can leave at 7 

Saturday 29th March 2025 Company Rehearsals AM Theatre

Saturday 29th March 2025 Matinee & Evening Performance  Theatre

Sunday 30th March 2025 Matinee & Evening Performance  Theatre
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S H O W  B U L L E T I N  2 0 2 5

P L E A S E  M A K E  A  N O T E  O F  T H E S E  D A T E S  I N  Y O U R  D I A R Y

A T T E N D A N C E  A T  R E H E A R S A L S  I S  E S S E N T I A L !

I M P O R T A N T  R E H E A R S A L  A N D  S H O W  D I A R Y  D A T E S



O U R  P L A N  I S  T O  I S S U E  A  D E T A I L E D  L I S T I N G  O F  A L L  D A T E S / S C E N E S / D A N C E S  I N  D U E
C O U R S E .  F O R  P L A N N I N G  P U R P O S E S  W E  H A V E  G I V E N  I N  A D V A N C E  T H E

R E H E A R S A L / T H E A T R E  D A T E S  T H A T  Y O U R  C H I L D  W I L L  N E E D  T O  A T T E N D .  P L E A S E  L E T  M E
K N O W  I M M E D I A T E L Y  I F  Y O U  F O R E S E E  A N Y  P R O B L E M S !  

"I just wanted to drop a quick note to say a big thank you to you and everyone involved for putting
together such an amazing show!"

"It was spectacular!!! My family & friends who went to see it all said the same. Amazing!! We’ve
been wearing our t-shirts proudly since."
 
"As you know it was the first JACAD show that Freya has been part of and I just wanted to express
a huge thanks to you and your team for giving Freya the opportunity to be part of something so
sensational. Our family were completely overwhelmed by the standard achieved and we thoroughly
enjoyed every moment of the show."
 
"I had to write to you to say how impressed I was at your fabulous show last night. From the sets,
costumes, lighting and of course every single one of your beautiful dancers. My daughter has loved
every second of the experience." 
 
"Massive congratulations again on another amazing show! It truly was fantastic and so so
professional!! We loved every minute and really loved being a part of it."
 
"Hope you have a well deserved break after a fantastic show. We were really impressed and were
unsure how you could top the last one but they seem to get better and better!"
 
"Just wanted to say how blown away I was with the show. It was absolutely amazing - so good, I
went back and bought a ticket to watch it again. Choreography, dancing, professionalism all
outstanding. Thank you so much for letting Charlie be a part of it."
 
"Sensational show, thank you so much for the experience of watching it and for Emily to have the
experience of being a part of it. Clearly a huge production and one that comes with tremendous
planning and effort."
 
"A huge congratulations on a fantastic show. The talent of the dancers you have produced is
overwhelming and both Isabella and I were extremely privileged to be a part of that."
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A B O U T  J A C A D  S H O W S



Spring TERM DATES 2025
 
The Spring Term will span 11 weeks at Pinewood. However on the Friday 28th March there will
be no normal classes as there will be show rehearsals. We will make these classes up on
Sunday 2nd February, and as the last Saturday of term we are at the Theatre, we will have a
make up class for Sat 29th March on Sunday 9th February.
We will have ONE WEEK for half term.
 
Term commences 6th January
Half term Monday 17th February through to Saturday 22nd February
No normal classes Friday 28th March - make up classes Sunday 2nd February
No normal Classes Saturday 29th March - make up classes Sunday 9th February
End of term Friday 28th March

Please refer to page 9 for all relevant show and rehearsal dates.

CAST MEMBER

SHOW T-SHIRTS

Show T-Shirts* will be available to purchase in due
course. Prices TBC but should be between £15 and £20
per shirt, depending on print costs. They make a
wonderful keepsake and are great for wearing in
rehearsals and around the theatre during show
weekend. Stay tuned for order details! 
*final design may vary from picture
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A D D I T I O N A L  I N F O

C O N S E N T  F O R M

P L E A S E  S I G N  T H E  F O R M  A T  T H E
B E L O W  L I N K  T O  C O N F I R M
P A R T I C I P A T I O N  A N D  T H A T  Y O U
U N D E R S T A N D  T H E
I N F O R M A T I O N  I N  T H I S  B U L L E T I N

H T T P S : / / F O R M S . G
L E / G G B 2 V X S N 2 B M
Z 4 C K 6 A
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https://forms.gle/GgB2vXSN2bMZ4cK6A
https://forms.gle/GgB2vXSN2bMZ4cK6A
https://forms.gle/GgB2vXSN2bMZ4cK6A

